
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Recommendations of the Drainage Board 

To 

Chatham-Kent Council 

 
RE: Drainage Board Meeting – June 13, 2023 
 
Members present were Chairman Brian Anderson, Vice Chairman Scott 
McGeachy, members Louis Roesch, Patrick Bates, Jason Brunt and Steve 
Vanek. 

A summary of the recommendations of the Board with respect to the drainage 
matters considered at the June 13, 2023 meeting are set forth below.  The 
provisional by-laws are found elsewhere in the agenda. 
 

Summary of Recommendations of the Drainage Board 
 
1. Stephen Henson Drain – Reconsidered Report 
 Community of Camden Gore 
 
That the Engineer’s report on the Stephen Henson Drain – Reconsidered Report 
dated May 12, 2023 be adopted as presented and Council give 1st and 2nd 
reading to the By-law with respect to the Stephen Henson Drain – Reconsidered 
Report. 
 

2. Cranberry Marsh Drain Realignment 
 Community of Howard 
 
That the Engineer’s report on the Cranberry Marsh Drain Realignment dated May 
31, 2023 be adopted as presented and Council give 1st and 2nd reading to the By-
law with respect to the Cranberry Marsh Drain Realignment. 
 

3. Larsh Drain  
 Community of Tilbury East 
 
That the Engineer’s report on the Larsh Drain dated May 26, 2023 be adopted as 
presented and Council give 1st and 2nd reading to the By-law with respect to the 
Larsh Drain.  
 

That the following engineering appointments be approved:  Fourth Concession 
Outlet Drain – Spriet Associates London Limited, Sec 4 St George Street Drain – 
Spriet Associates London Limited, Sec 4 Cryderman Petition Drain – Spriet 
Associates London Limited, Sec 4 McKnight Drain – Spriet Associates London 
Limited, Sec 4 Peel Drain – Spriet Associates London Limited, and Sec 4 – 7616 
Talbot Trail Drain - Spriet Associates London Limited. 


